

MARIN COUNTY CULTURAL SERVICES COMMISSION

Marin Center, San Rafael, California
Minutes of Meeting of Wednesday, February 26, 2014
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:

Al Boro, Chair

Suzie Pollak, First Vice Chair






Marge Bartolini

Bonita Marmor

Annette Rose

Yvonne Bush







Carney Campion

Walter Johnson

GUESTS PRESENT:


Mary Jane Burke






Marin County Office of Education
STAFF PRESENT:



Jim Farley, Director






Janet Boddington, Senior Secretary

CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Boro called the meeting to order at 1:32 pm. 
REVIEW AGENDA:

Campion moved, Johnson seconded, and the agenda for February 26, 2014 was approved.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Campion moved, Bartolini seconded and the minutes of the January 22, 2014 Commission meeting were approved. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
The Director and Commission discussed a series of topics, including:

· At the regular Board of Supervisors meeting of February 25, the Board voted to support the ballot measure in June, 2014 seeking voter approval to allow a building over 250 square feet on the Civic Center campus at the “Christmas Tree” lot.  Chair Boro suggested that the Commission adopt a resolution in support of the ballot measure; this will be placed on the March agenda.
· Installation of hanging points for speakers in Marin Veterans Memorial Auditorium is complete, improving sound quality for visiting artists and guests. 

· Commissioners requested a field trip to the backstage area of Marin Veterans Memorial Auditorium; this will be scheduled at an upcoming Commission meeting.
· Assisted Listening Devices will be installed in the Showcase Theatre and Marin Veteran Memorial Auditorium in February, 2014, to assist guests with hearing concerns.
· A staff report was distributed to the Commission outlining measures to conserve water indoors and outdoors.
· Draft by-laws for the new non-profit organization will be presented at an upcoming Commission meeting. A name for the new organization is under consideration.

· The Ralph Anderson firm will assist the County of Marin in the recruitment of the Director. Recruitment for the second Deputy Director will re-open soon. Hiring for the Director should occur prior to the 2014 Marin County Fair.
· The Director distributed recent articles from the Marin Independent Journal covering the proposed ballot measure and building on the Civic Center campus, including the positive editorial.

· The Director will present his annual report to the Board of Supervisors on Tuesday, March 25, starting at 1 pm in the Board chambers; this presentation is one of a series from the Community Services departments.

· The Cultural Treasures Award is scheduled to be presented to Paul Liberatore at a reception after the Arlo Guthrie concert on Sunday, April 13, starting at 3 pm; invitations will be mailed in early March.

· Commissioner Pollak commented on the excellence of the concert by The Chieftains, and the performance by the Marin Men’s Chorus as part of this evening.

· Commissioners discussed the need to monitor the operations of the toilets, especially in the Marin Veterans’ Memorial Auditorium; the Director reviewed the series of initiatives now underway to improve the performance of these fixtures.

STRATEGIC PLANNING WORKSHOP:
The updated Annual Report FY 2014-15 was reviewed by the Commission, with one minor edit. Bush moved, Rose seconded, the report was approved and will be submitted to the Board of Supervisors by Friday, February 28.

REVIEW MARIN COUNTY FAIR:
The Director and Commission discussed a series of topics, including:

· Schools Superintendent, Mary Jane Burke presented a letter of gratitude to the Commission for its support of the SchoolsRule Marin fundraising gala and educational theme of the 2013 Marin County Fair. Burke expressed enthusiasm for the on-going partnership between Marin County Office of Education and Marin County Fair. A gala is planned for the July 1 with a fundraising goal of $800,000 to benefit Marin County students and public school programs. 
· A staff report on the 2014 fair budget and theming will be presented at the March 26 meeting.
· Director Farley recommended that Teri Rockas and Cio Hernandez of Play Fair Marin be individually honored for their leadership and service over the last ten years with the Western Fairs Association Blue Ribbon Award at the 2014 Marin County Fair. They have successfully secured federal funding for the Marin County Fair through a difficult SNAP-Ed application process.

· Seeding Change article written by staff about the partnership with SchoolsRule Marin will run in an upcoming issue of the International Fairs and Expositions magazine.
· The Marin County Fair was nominated (along with six other businesses) as the Green Business of the Year by the San Rafael Chamber of Commerce; this award will be presented at the City of San Rafael dinner on March 5.

· Commissioner Boro inquired about creating a competitive exhibits program to research future fair themes and discussed his conversation with County Counsel about continuing with the current dress code policy.

ELECTION OF 2014 OFFICERS:
Commissioners Bartolini, Bush and Rose as the Nominating Committee recommended that the current officers be the slate of officers for 2014. Campion moved, Johnson seconded and the by unanimous vote these officers were elected, as follows:

· Chair – Al Boro

· 1st Vice Chair – Suzie Pollak

· 2nd Vice Chair – Helen Willms

NEW:
· Commissioner Rose updated the Commission on plans by the Frank Lloyd Wright Conservancy to hold a fundraising event in August at the California Film Institute to raise funds to enhance the Frank Lloyd Wright Post Office (his only federal commission).
· Commissioner Pollak updated the Commission on the funding of the Poet Laureate program by the Marin County Library Foundation and efforts now under study to create a new www.marinarts.org web site with calendar services using Artopolis software.


IDENTIFY AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING:
Director discussed the agenda for the Commission meeting on Wednesday, March 26, including:
· Resolution – Ballot Measure

· Presentation by Mary Jane Burke on 2014 SchoolsRule Marin planning
· 2014 Fair Theme and Budget, including food concessions and security
ADJOURN:
Campion moved; Bartolini seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 3:19 p.m.
The next Cultural Services Commission meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 26, starting at 1:30 pm. 
If scheduled, the April, 2014 will be scheduled on Wednesday, April 30.

________________________________






Al Boro, Chair
_________________________________







Jim Farley, Director
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